
District 3 WHC     Oct 17, 2018 
Attending: Diane Sackett, Lee Sackett, Bonnie Shepherd, Jan Pieper, Don Schwandt, Katie 
Bachhuber 
 
Call to order by President Katie Bachhuber.  Minutes approved.  Treasurer report – same as 
previous. 
 
Youth programs -  Shelley Lang is working on some ideas and contacts.   
Programs – suggestion made to contact Dr. Michael Andrade about overcoming pre 
competition jitters. Katie will check into it.  
 
Ride D3 program – time to review and come up with awards for participants.  If anyone is riding 
D3 trails please fill out Trail Review forms, even if you’re not participating in the Ride D3 
program.  Make sure anyone participating submits your photos asap!  We decided to continue 
this program for another year.   
 
Wild Goose trail – DCHA has a sign-up sheet on line looking for volunteers to help during the 
trail clean up.  The Poker Ride fundraiser is Saturday October 27.  Come have fun, support the 
trail!  This is a D3 trail that qualifies for Ride D3 (hint).   
 
Reminder – D3 Horse of the Year nominations are due by December 1, spread the word to 
anyone you know that has a good candidate!   
 
The WI Horsemen’s News features a local Burnett woman on the front cover, Amber Sawyer, 
harness racing.  Don Schwandt will contact Amber to nominate for D3 Equine of the Year.  
 
Next meeting – Wednesday November 28, 6:30pm, the LAST Wednesday at Bublitz Family 
Restaurant in Lomira.  Come and kick off the holiday season with a spectacular holiday meeting!  
D3 will provide appetizers!   
 
Motion to adjourn by Don Schwandt, Lee Sackett made the 2nd.  Meeting adjourned.   
Minutes recorded by Diane Sackett 


